

LEXINGTON DIVISION OF POLICE

150 East Main Street • Lexington, KY 40507 • (859) 258-3600

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council

FROM:

Chief Ronnie Bastin

Division of Police

DATE:

September 5, 2013

RE:

Memorandum of Understanding – Federal Bureau of Investigation,

Department of Veterans Affairs

Please find attached Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the Federal Bureau of Investigation, Department of Veterans Affair and the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government.

The attached MOU states that while the FBI retains primary jurisdiction on this federal property, the Division of Police would be the primary response agency in "emergency tactical situations" due to the close proximity and response time of the response team. The MOU further states that following consultation with the FBI and U.S. Attorney's Office, the Division of Police could be notified to request assistance and to take primary response for an investigation. The MOU also notes Brian Schuman as Chief of Police Service for the Department of Veterans Affairs.

Upon Mayor Gray signing, please return original document to the Chief's Office to acquire additional signatures.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact my office.

Ronnie Bastin Chief of Police

RB/rmh

Attachment

cc: Clay Mason, Commissioner of Public Safety